Orchard surveys for Scotland’s orchard revival.

TBI have now completed work on this project and in total 54 sites were surveyed in the Black Isle area and another 38 in the Easter Ross area.  Thanks go to all volunteers for their time spent under less than ideal circumstances in November December and January (wet, windy, snowy and cold).

TBI now have access to all the information gathered which may be of use in the future and perhaps particularly with regard to use of our apple press.  Sadly no funding was available for the new/unrecorded sites, of which there were 42, despite us being reassured verbally that some remuneration would be forthcoming .    In fact, according to our contract with Orchard research and enterpriseTBI should have received 10% of the total remuneration paid through TBI to the Local Facilitators and Volunteers which would have been £75 but because of restricted funds I took the decision not to claim this amount.  David Reid and Kathryn Logan also wanted   the help and support that TBI provided acknowledged.
Nevertheless the exercise has probably been beneficial in that we have established contact with owners of orchards and have proved ourselves to be an efficient organisation to deal with in such activities.

It is hoped that a trip to the orchard in Pluscarden can be arranged for volunteers and facilitators to get together, celebrate their achievement and learn from the monks who have tended their fruit for many years.
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